
BAYSHORE BANNER
I n  our  64th  year of serv i ng  t he  commun i ty

Let’s Paint the Hall! 
The outside of the Rec Center needs to be painted and
this is your chance to decide the color! Swing by the
Hall entrance and have a look at the sample colors on
the wall. There are 8 numbered choices. You can then
vote for the color you think is most appropriate for the
building. Voting options are
· Go to the office. A ballot box with paper and pen will
be available. Just write down the number you like, and
put it in the box.
· Call or email Gia at the office Bayshore Gardens Park
& Recreation District 6919 26th Street W.
office@bayshoregardens.org Phone: (941) 755-1912 

Voting is anonymous and request that you vote only
once. Final day of voting is Friday, February 19. Winning
color will be announced at the Board Meeting on
February 24.

Board of Trustee Vacancy
The Board of Trustees has a vacancy for a
Board Trustee. If you are motivated and want
to make a difference in your community,
please forward a letter of intent and a
resume to office@bayshoregardens.org or
feel free to stop in the office and introduce
yourself.

Swim Team Sign Up
Sign up starts in the District Office Monday
through Friday 8 am to 3:30 pm from
Monday, February 22nd through Friday,
March 12th.  NO LATE SIGN UPS WILL BE
ACCEPTED.

Certified Lifeguards 
 

The pool season is quickly approaching, and we are
looking for residents of the District that are already
certified or interested in becoming a certified lifeguard.  
You must at least 15 years of age and available to work
evenings and weekends.   Please contact the District
Office at 941-755-1912 for more information. 
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Bayshore Gardens Park &
Recreation District
Board of Trustees Meeting 
Wednesday December 16, 2020 @ 7 pm

1-3. The Meeting was called to Order at 7:05 pm by
John Lindsey.  Trustees Attending:   Barbara
Greenberg, Melanie Woodruff, Terry Zimmerly,
Barbara Susdorf, John Lindsey, Dan Rawlinson and
Morris Raymer Absent: Steve Watkins and Lorna
Pierce. A quorum was established. Pledge of
Allegiance was conducted. 

4. Approval of Minutes - Dan Rawlinson made a
motion to accept the November 18th Board of
Trustee Meeting Minutes. Terry Zimmerly seconded.
Passed Unanimously 

 5. Treasurer's Report - Barbara Susdorf made a
motion to accept the financials. Melanie Woodruff
seconded. Passed Unanimously 

6. District Office Manager's Report - Gia reported
roof in the alcove appears to be leaking again. It was
fixed back in August by Sarasota Roofing Co. they
have been called, but we are still waiting for them to
come back out and access the issue. Gia advised
there is another issue with the pool that has
nothing to do with the leak. The electrical panel and
switches need to be replaced. We have only been
able to get one quote so far as everyone that has
come out states that it is too big of a project for
them to take on. Right now, the pool is not running,
and this will need to be fix as soon as possible. 

Terry made a motion to not exceed $4,000 to fix the
pool electrical panel box with a stainless-steel box.
Morris Raymer seconded. Passed Unanimously

Gia also wanted to let everyone know that Manatee
County dropped off 2,000 adult disposable masks
and 600 children disposable masks along with new
2021 calendars for our residents and they can be
picked up in the District Office. Gia also advised that
when she received the Manatee County Utility bill
the bill for the rec. center was really high. Randy 
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discovered a leak in the men and women’s
bathroom in the breezeway and in the men’s
bathroom in the pool area. The leaks have been
stopped for now. Terry said that it’s just another
indication that the plumbing is getting very bad
over there and that is going to be the next big
project that we will have to take care of.

7. Trustee Committee Reports: 

· House Committee Report - Morris said that as
you can see and hear the acoustic panels have
been put up and they make a big difference in
here. He would like to thank everyone who came
and help put them up. Morris stated that he finally
received three bids for the screen room and the
cheapest one is $49,221. Morris said the $40,000
referendum is not enough for the scope of work
that is required. Terry suggested that we possible
talk to the contractor and ask them how big they
can make the screen room and staying within our
budget. Morris said that FPL is finally here getting
the conduit in for the new electrical in the Marina.  

· Policy and Procedure Committee - Melanie
stated that she will have a meeting on December
23, 2020 at 7 pm to discuss the Marina Contract.

8. Motion - Signage and Park Hours - John Lindsey
said that a motion was made a few months back to
have the beach gate set from 7:00am to 8:30pm,
but that is when it was getting dark later. John said
those hours work great in the summer, but not
after daylight savings. John said the other issue is
that we do not have any signs that state when the
park closes, and we have kids that are being very
disruptive hanging out back in the park area and in
the screen room. Barbara Susdorf said that the
police have been down there a half dozen times in
last two weeks. Susdorf said that she spoke to the
Police one of the times they were here, and they
said we need to get signs up as to when the park
closes. Susdorf said she has also been looking into
some cameras. She spoke to a few places and is
still waiting on some quotes, but Big Fish quoted us 
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$1,087 and this includes some maintenance on
existing camera and a new camera pointing at the
beach gate. Barbara Susdorf made a motion to
modify the original motion that had the beach gate
to be open from 7:00am to 8:30pm and change it
to sunrise to sunset and order two signs that state
the park closes at sunset. Morris Raymer seconded.
Passed Unanimously

9. Agenda Motion Form - Secretary - John Lindsey
stated that we need to select a Secretary. Dan
nominated Barbara Greenberg and she declined.
Melanie Woodruff said that she would give it a try.
John Lindsey said this would tabled until the
Organizational Meeting in January. 

10. Agenda Motion Form - Water Collection in
Marina - John Lindsey said it’s being done by the
Dockmaster and results are in the office. No
further action required.  

11. Agenda Motion Form - Banner Status -
Melanie said that we need a Banner Committee.
Dan volunteered to chair the Banner Committee.
Lindsey appointed Dan Rawlinson. 

12. Motion - Towing Contract - John Lindsey said
that the towing contract that we currently have with
CommTow references the same Florida Statue that
Elmer’s our old towing company did. CommTow is set
up to only come in and tow someone when they are
called and asked to.

13. Motion - 2021 Meeting Schedule - Melanie said
that the dates have been moved around a bit and
there are two different days now for committee
meetings. Barbara Susdorf made a motion to accept
the new 2021 meeting calendar. Terry Zimmerly
seconded. Passed Unanimously 

14. Agenda Motion Form – Resignation of Trustee –
John Lindsey said that he is putting in his resignation
effective immediately. Vacant seat will be posted on
the District Website and in the Bayshore Banner.  

15. Additional Agenda Items As Needed – No
additional business discussed.  

16. Adjournment - Morris made a motion to adjourn
at 8:45 pm. Barbara Susdorf seconded. Passed
Unanimously    

It’s a Beautiful Thing

Can you believe it is already February?? Springtime
is just around the corner and we are still hoping to
be back on track by Easter and the Homeowners
Association, Neighborhood Watch Block Parties and
Yacht Club festivities can resume. 

The Board or Trustees is working hard to wrap up
the hall renovation. We have been debating the
outside paint color and we want to know what you
think. Check out the sample colors on the wall by
the Hall entrance and get your vote to the District
office by February 19th.  

Committee Meetings are held the first Tuesday and
Wednesday of each month at 7 pm in the

Recreation Hall. We would love to see some new
faces and hear new ideas to help better the District
for the community. Let us all work together to make
Bayshore Gardens Park and Recreation District a
community we all can be proud to live in! 

We want everyone to stay healthy, so please
continue to do your part by wearing a mask and
practicing social distancing. Be kind to your
neighbors and 2021 will be an amazing year! 

See Something, Say Something!! 

Manatee County Sheriff Office 941-747-3011 Ext:
2260 . To offer comments and suggestions contact
Dan Rawlinson at 941-755-938

Board of Trustee Meeting Minutes - Continued from Page 2
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WOODCHOPPERS CLUB 

We had our Annual Meeting Saturday, January 9th
with nine people in attendance. The election of our
2021 Officers was performed.  

Other issues discussed were the purchase of another
drill press and repair of the existing one. And the
purchase of an oscillating spindle sander.  

We approved the purchase of the other items needed
for the vacuum system and firmed the date for the
Work Shop to glue and secure the pipes. The Work
Shop was set for Saturday, January 16th and due to
Banner deadlines, will be reported on in the March
Article. 

Shop users are required to sign in at the door and
clean up after using the Shop. If there is any problem
with a tool, please notify an officer and leave a
note/tag on the tool. Tags are in the metal cabinet
along the north wall. Club Officers' phone numbers
are listed on the front window. Use safety equipment
when using any power tool.  

2021 Woodchoppers Memberships for adult
residents of the Bayshore Gardens District are
available at the Recreation Center Office during
regular business hours. Dues are still only $20.  

Our next scheduled meeting is March 13th in the
Shop. Stay safe.  

Gwen Norris

Woodchoppers Club 2021 Officers:
President - Harold Donaldson
Vice President – David Wellborn
Treasurer – David Wellborn
Secretary – Gwen Norris 

Yacht Club News

Bill Fisher 1934 - 2021

William A. Fisher, “Bill” passed away on January 12,
2021 while in recovery following vascular surgery. 
 Born on February 15, 1934 in Weymouth,
Massachusetts.  He is survived by his wife, Joyce of
61 years; daughter, Leslie; son, Doug; son-in-law,
Paul. He attended Weymouth Vocational High
School, followed by Wentworth Institute in Boston.
He served 4 years in the US Navy as an aircraft
mechanic during the Korean War and 2 years in
the Reserve.  He worked for GE and American
Airlines as an aircraft mechanic and Hobart
Computerized Scales. Changing vocations, he then
worked for Hansen Chris Craft and Longboat
Marina in Sarasota as a yacht rigger, after which,
he started his own business in yacht rigging and
repair until his retirement. Bill moved his family to
Florida in 1972 in search of warmer weather and a
place to sail his boat. Landing in Bayshore
Gardens, Bill was active in the Bayshore Gardens
Yacht Club, Sarasota Sailing Squadron and
Manatee Sailing Association. His passion was
sailing. He built and owned several boats including
a Seafarer 24, Wavelength 35 “Morning Glory”, Cal
25 and Stiletto 30. He collected many trophies over
the years competing in events along the Gulf
Coast, much of it with his kids. In more recent
years, he enjoyed taking friends, family and even
people he just met sailing on his Stiletto 30.
Nothing made him happier than the love of his
family and dogs, good friends, the perfect rum
drink and a great day on the water.

Visit bayshoregardens.org for more
community information, the district calendar
and the Board of Trustee Meeting Minutes.  
615 people visited the website last month
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Gia's Assistant. So Cute!!



We’ve got the power.

 "In every community, there is work to be done. In
every nation, there are wounds to heal. In every heart,
there is the power to do it. “ – Marianne Williamson 

I am re-reading A Return to Love, by Marianne
Williamson. I enjoy her writing, as she often talks about
the power of individuals to transform the things
around them - our relationships, our lives, our homes,
our communities.  

As your District 4 county commissioner, I believe my
role is to help transform our corner of the universe to
improve the lives of our residents and businesses now
and for generations to come. And, as Williamson
writes, we all have the power to do it. 

I met with some of the largest landlords last week in
south county and asked for their partnership to clean
up some of the neighborhoods. Some neighborhoods
are tired and in decline. One of the things I asked of
the landlords is to have the residents park their cars in
the driveway or on the street, but not in the front yard
on the grass blocking the view of the home or across
the sidewalks. Everyone around the table agreed that
this would be nice and most even had standards in
their rental agreement stating such, but most also
threw up their hands in defeat, saying they have no
control over the people they rent to. 

Some homes in my district don’t even have a driveway,
so for them there is no choice. I offered my time and
labor to help install driveways, but I don’t think there is
an interest to do so. In defense of the landlords, they
explained that they face a constant cycle of repairing
and rehabilitating a unit in order to rent it, only to have
tenants tear it up again. They explain the people they
rent to are too busy taking care of basic needs to care
about where to park their cars. I get that.

So what do we do? We partner together and look for
ways to help our district. How do we tackle the parking
problem and other issues? One small step at a time.
What if we can’t find an answer? Then we keep looking.

We are all in agreement that it would help our
neighborhoods if we can help one homeowner at
a time solve the parking problem. We have many
problems like this example that will take
perseverance, understanding, education, and
creativity to solve. And, as each one is solved, our
neighborhoods become stronger. Lifting up each
area helps with larger issues too, like crime
reduction, increased public safety for our
children, and increased property values for the
landlords. 

This week I will go on a tour of rental properties in
two communities with landlords. We will be
working together and I appreciate the
collaboration. We can all benefit by helping each
other, our community’s families, and our
neighborhoods; and we have the power to do it.
We just need the will and drive to continue
forward when faced with problems that are hard
to solve.

Misty Servia, AICP is a Manatee County
Commissioner representing District 4 in South
County. You can reach her at
misty.servia@mymanatee.org

Manatee Matters with Commissioner Misty Servia
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COVID-19 Vaccination standby pool - Priority groups (65+)

The Department of Health in Manatee County will be offering vaccinations to full- or part-time Florida
residents aged 65 and older by appointment only, as supply is available. Manatee County is implementing a
COVID-19 vaccine standby process that allows seniors ages 65 and older to avoid waiting lines by pre-
registering by phone or online with the County if they're interested in receiving vaccines beginning to arrive
locally.  Register online at vax.mymanatee.org anytime, or register by calling 311 between 8 a.m. and
5 p.m. on weekdays.
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CRITICAL CONNECTIONS

Animal Services 742-5933
Wildlife Rescue 778-6324
Humane Society 747-8808
B. G. Neighborhood Watch 755-9388
B. G. HOA 755-9388
Building Permits 749-3078
Child Protective Services (CPS) 345-1200
Citizens Action Center 747-4357
Code Enforcement 748-2071
Nuisance Abatement 737-2356
Coast Guard 794-1261
Coast Guard Auxiliary 794-1607
County Commissioners 748-4501
Dist. 4, Misty Servia 745-3713
County Agric. Extension Office 722-4524
County Health Dept. 748-0747
County Neighborhood Services 749-3029
County Planning Dept. 749-3070
County Zoning Ordinances 749-3070
Crime Tip Hotline 747-2677
Elder Help Line 800-963-5337
Library, South County 755-3892
Meals on Wheels PLUS 747-4655
SHERIFFS DEPT. 747-3011
Marine Patrol 747-3011
State College of Florida 752-5000
Transportation/MCAT 749-7116
YMCA 782-0270

MANATEE COUNTY PUBLIC WORKS
Field Operations Call Center 941-708-7497
For Water & Sewer: 941-792-8811 x4999

Submit a request from your Smartphone or
Android device “MyManatee Mobile” available
in App Store or Google Play

Bayshore Gardens Park & Recreation District
Board of Trustees & Staff

 

Lorna Pierce, Recreation Committee
Seat01@BayshoreGardens.org 

Steve Watkins
Seat02@BayshoreGardens.org 

VACANT SEAT
Seat03@BayshoreGardens.org 

Morris Raymer, Chairman and Marina Committee
Seat04@BayshoreGardens.org 

Dan Rawlinson, 1st Vice Chair and Communication
(Web/Banner) Committee
Seat05@BayshoreGardens.org 

Melanie Woodruff, Policy and Procedure Committee and
Island Committee
Seat06@BayshoreGardens.org 

Terry Zimmerly, Treasurer, Long Term Planning, Personnel &
Salaries and Finance Committees
Seat07@BayshoreGardens.org 

Barbara Susdorf, 2nd Vice Chair and House & Grounds
Committee
Seat08@BayshoreGardens.org 

Barbara Greenberg, Charter Committee
Seat09@BayshoreGardens.org

Dock Master – Jose Alicea cell 941-253-8109

Banner: Kim Wind, webdesign@windstyles.com
Banner Coordinator: Belle Baxter, bsgbot09abb@gmail.com

Interim District Office Manager – Gia Cruz 
Office Hours: Monday – Friday, 8 am-4pm
Telephone: 941-755-1912. FAX: 941-739-3515
Email: office@bayshoregardens.org
Website: www.bayshoregardens.org

The Bayshore Banner



BOATS FOR SALE
93 Catalina 270, good condition, sails great, lots of recent
TLC! Perfect weekender. $20K OBO Contact
taramsegall@gmail.com 

Bristol 29.9 Herreschoff-designed. Perfect for the Bay and
Gulf sailing – draft is 3.5, or drop the centerboard for a
full 7’. Powered by a Yanmar 2GM20. New Doyle sails in
2018, new head sail furler in 2017. Boat used lightly since
then. Needs TLC that I can no longer give her. Asking
$12,500. Contact – 941-666-8784

FOR SALE BY BAYSHORE GARDENS DISTRICT
Craftsman 10” Radial Arm Saw. Some replaced
adjustment cranks retrofitted. $50 OBO.  Call the District
Office at 755-1912; Mon. - Fri. 8 to 4 to view and purchase
items. Items must be removed on the date of purchase.

YARD SALE - Huge 4 Family Yard Sale February 6th & 7th -
1906  49th Ave. W. from 8am - 3pm (tools, furniture,
womens and mens clothing  & shoes, household items,
bedding & misc. items)

FOR SALE
1990 Cadillac Allante Convertible – hard and soft top 99,999
miles, in great condition.$3,500 OBO. Contact Dan 941-755-
9388

WANTED
Pet Sitting and Walking – BG resident will watch your pet
when you travel or walk your dog on those long days when
you can’t get home to do it yourself. Large fenced yard for
play time. For more info call Judy 941-704-4577

HELP WANTED
Help, Help, Help Wanted: Anyone to pull weeds and yard
work. Starting at $10/hour or by the job. Call Dan at (941)
755-9388

SERVICES FOR RESIDENTS
Copying: .15 b/w ,  Copying: .50 color. Faxing: $1.00 flat for
up to 10 pages &  .25 pp after that  Notary: $5.00 per ACT

Real Estate Listings for Bayshore Gardens
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Classified Ads:  
Personal classified ads free to residents. Business classifieds are $5 per month to residents.

Classified ads to non-residents are $10 per month.



2021 Plant Sale – March 20, 2021
The upcoming 2021 Spring Plant Fair will be held
Saturday, March 20th, 2021 from 8 am to 4 pm. The
plant sale is located in the Barbara Davis Educational
Gardens grounds at the Agriculture and Extension
Service, 1303 17th Street West, Palmetto. Signup is
required through Eventbrite for a one-hour time slot.
Masks and social distancing measures are required. A
variety of plants, including native plants, orchids,
herbs, vegetables, shrubs, and much more grown by
Master Gardener volunteers will be available for sale.
To register: https://2021_plant_sale.eventbrite.com -
We’ve Got a Good Thing Growing!

Migratory Sandhill Cranes 
….arrive in Florida around November, joining Florida’s
natives. These “snowbirds” are larger in both number
and size. They are wading birds that curiously do not
hunt fish. Some individuals can be highly urbanized;
resist the temptation to feed them. That’s against the
law. For information visit:
https://gardeningsolutions.ifas.ufl.edu/design/garden
ing-with-wildlife/migratory-birds.html 

Bougainvillea Provides Spectacular Winter Color 
Cold hard, drought tolerant and fast growing,
bougainvillea is ideal for our dry, cool winters. Place it
in the sunniest spot in your yard (in pots which are
well-drained) and enjoy. Thornless cultivars are
available.
https://gardeningsolutions.ifas.ufl.edu/plants/ornam
entals/bougainvillea.html

Snow in Florida? 
A plant (Richardia grandiflora) known commonly
as Mexican clover or largeflower pusley looks like
a dusting of snow on your lawn in the fall and
winter. Small, low-growing flowers are white,
blue, or pink and remain closed on cloudy days.
For more information:
http://blogs.ifas.ufl.edu/sarasotaco/2017/12/04/fl
orida-snow-lawn-weeds/

Upcoming Webinars:
Veggie Influenza – Friday February 5 @ 10:30 am
- $5 Registration Fee. 

If you have a question about your yard or garden
you may contact a Master Gardener Volunteer in
person, via voicemail, or email:  Our Plant Clinic is
open weekdays (except Wednesdays) from 9 am
to 4 pm Visit, call, 941-722-4524, or email
ManateeMG@gmail.com. 

Announcing St. George’s Mobile Plant Clinic
Manatee County’s Master Gardener Volunteers
are excited to announce the opening of a new
mobile plant clinic which will be open the first
Thursday of every month beginning January 7th.
Hours are 9 am -12 pm. The new mobile plant
clinic is located at St. George’s Episcopal Church,
912 63rd Ave. W. Master Gardener’s will be
available during these times to share their
knowledge and assist residents with horticulture
questions. Come visit us!
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From the Manatee County Extension Master Gardener Volunteers!

Know Your Neighborhood

You might know your neighbors, but how well do you know about your neighborhood? Now you can dig up
details of over 33 communities that make up much of Manatee County’s 2,000 neighborhoods through a
new Neighborhood Histories’ Website. Created by the Manatee Libraries  Information Services’ team, as
part of their Historical Digital  Collections, the site provides tidbits of neighborhood history with links to
digital collections and print archives, along with local parks,  schools and other points of interests. 

Bayshore Gardens link:  https://cdm16681.contentdm.oclc.org/digital/custom/bayshore_gardens



February 2021 Tide Table


